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The Bulletin Board is an NGA membership benefit circulated to Local Associations and to Co-ordinators of Governor Services to update them on NGA’s work, consultations and developments in school governance.  

Please share this information widely, through your email contacts and at local meetings, to keep governing bodies better informed of, and more involved in, current activities and national issues.

FOR ACTION: NGA DATES FOR YOUR DIARY and NGA NEWS

NGA Conference: School Improvement: Wednesday 2 March 2011 – Central London

Have you booked yet?

Lord Hill, Under-Secretary of State for Education, and Dr Elizabeth Sidwell, the new Schools Commissioner, will address National Governors' Association’s conference, together with sessions on learning from other schools, learning from inspection, and improving the achievement of disadvantaged children. 

An essential event for anyone in the business of school improvement.

To book a place, click on: school improvement conference or e-mail governorhq@nga.org.uk
NGA Members: £75 plus VAT (£90) Non-members: £150 plus VAT (£180)

It costs £60 for your school to join NGA at standard rate, and therefore non-members will save money by joining and paying the £90 conference booking fee. Join NGA
Do spread the word: your headteacher may be interested in attending.  This event is aimed at governor services managers, school improvement professionals and others whose professional work brings them into contact with governors, as well as governors themselves.
NGA Spring Regional Meetings:

North East – Tuesday 1 March (6.30 for 7pm) Durham County Hall

Yorkshire & the Humber – Monday 7 March (6.30 for 7pm), Holiday Inn, Wakefield

London – Monday 14 March (5.30 for 6pm) Central London, venue TBC

South East – Monday 14 March (10.30 for 11am) NCVO, London

East Midlands – Tuesday 15 March (10.30 for 11am) Lincolnshire, venue TBC

South West – Saturday 19 March (10.30 for 11am) Express by Holiday Inn, Taunton

East of England – Wednesday 30 March (6pm for 6.30), Chelmsford, venue TBC

North West – Monday 4 April (6pm for 6.30), Swallow Hotel, Preston

To reserve your place at a regional meeting, e-mail governorhq@nga.org.uk
For ACTION:  NGA Regional Director Election – East Midlands Region  

The business of the East Midlands Spring Regional Meeting, on 15 March, will include the election of the NGA East Midlands Regional Director. Nominations are requested for this position. Guidance for nomination and a nomination form can be found on the NGA website. Go to About us, then click on Regional Director Elections 2010, on EM Elections Guidance Notes and on EM RD Nomination Form. Alternatively email governorhq@nga.org.uk.  Nomination forms must be with the NGA office by 6pm on Tuesday 8 March 2011. 

For information: West Midlands Regional Director

At the West Midlands Regional Meeting held on 26 January 2011, Siddique Hussain was elected as WM Regional Director.

DfE AND OTHER INFORMATION

1
The Education Bill 2011

The Bill received its first reading in the House of Commons on 26 January. It takes forward proposals from the Schools White Paper – the importance of teaching. NGA has published a briefing on the White Paper for members, distributed with the e-newsletter of 14 January.

The Bill contains provisions about: the constitution of governing bodies; pupil discipline; the abolition of the General Teaching Council England (GTCE), the Qualifications and Curriculum Development Agency (QCDA), the Training and Development Agency (TDA) and the Young People's Learning Agency (YPLA); anonymity for teachers subject to allegations by pupils, and increased power for the Secretary of State to intervene in underperforming schools; and the Ofsted framework. As expected the Bill sets out the broad parameters for future Ofsted inspections. It also contains provisions for the abolition of the School Profile and the requirement for local authorities to appoint school improvement partners (SIPs).
The Bill can be found at: 

http://services.parliament.uk/bills/2011-12/education/documents.html 

2
National Curriculum Review

On 24 January the Department for Education (DfE) announced the review of the National Curriculum.  The review will cover the curriculum for pupils aged 5-11and will be overseen by an ‘expert’ panel.  English, maths, science and PE will remain compulsory.  The National Curriculum will be compulsory for maintained schools (i.e. community, foundation and voluntary schools), but not for Academies.

The Government’s aim is for a streamlined National Curriculum which covers ‘essential knowledge’, but which does not require the entire school day to teach.  There is an Advisory Committee and an expert panel attached to the review.  The former will guide the review and help to frame any recommendations; the latter (a much smaller group) will provide evidence.

More details about the review can be found on the DfE’s website. http://www.education.gov.uk/schools/teachingandlearning/curriculum/nationalcurriculum
The review started with a call for evidence.  Evidence can be submitted until April 2011 so, if members would like to comment, they can still do so.  If members do submit evidence please also send a copy to the NGA.  Please send any comments to the NGA Policy Manager via email at gillian.allcroft@nga.org.uk
3.
Local Government Financial Settlement (LGFS), Pupil Premium and Dedicated Schools Grant

On 13 December the LGFS was announced by the Secretary of State, who issued a letter to chairs of governors (!) and headteachers laying out the settlement. In 2011–12 there will be £625m available for the Pupil Premium, amounting to £430 for any child eligible for FSM and for looked after children. Service children will receive a reduced Premium of £200, which is intended to focus on the additional pastoral care such pupils may need. In future the Premium will be extended to those pupils who have previously been eligible for FSM. 

The DfE also announced the Dedicated Schools Grant (DSG), Capital and Early Intervention Grant (EIG). For full details of the DSG and Pupil Premium allocations for 2011-12 go to the DfE website via this link: DfE - School Funding Announcements 2011-12
5
Pamela Sheridan Award for excellence in SRE

Applications are invited for the 2011 Pamela Sheridan Award for excellence in SRE. The award this year particularly wishes to encourage the submission of applications for SRE work that has a clear plan for future continuation and sustainability. 

The 2011 winner will receive the Award, and share his/her practice with other SRE professionals, at the Sex Education Forum summer meeting in London on 30 June 2011. The summer meeting is a celebration of good practice and annual networking platform for Core and Associate members.  

The closing date is 31 March 2011. To learn more about the award, go to: http://htmlemail.ncb.org.uk/link.aspx?linkclick=39127&linkid=2&campaignid=2766  

6
National College ~ Training for Chairs of Governors

In the Schools White Paper, the National College for Leadership in Schools and Children‘s Services was given responsibility for the training of Chairs of Governors. The College is holding a focus group in Bristol, on 9 and 15 February, to understand the specific training and development needs of Chairs. If you are a Chair, Vice-Chair or interested in becoming a Chair of Governors and are interested in participating and sharing your views, contact Melissa Powell, Research and Policy Manager at the National College, letting her know which date you can make – 0115 872 2736 or Melissa.powell@nationalcollege.org.uk. 

7
NCOGS Manifesto for Governance

National Co-ordinators of Governor Services (NCOGS) has published a Manifesto for Governance, setting out the crucial importance of governing bodies. The manifesto can be found at: www.ncogs.org.uk. 

CONSULTATIONS: NEWS and ACTION   
1
Year 1 Phonics Screening Check 

The Government is to raising children's achievement in reading, and intends to establish a phonics screening check for children in Year 1. It will be a short, light-touch screening check designed to confirm that children have grasped the basics of phonic decoding, and to identify pupils who need extra help at an early stage, so that schools can provide support. The results of the screening check will provide valuable information to parents. The check will be part of the arrangements for the statutory assessment of children at Key Stage 1. Views are invited on proposals around the purpose, structure arid administration of the screening check.
The consultation can be found at: www.education.gov.uk/consultations/ 
Responses may be made online at: www.education.gov.uk/consultations/ or sent by email to: year1phonics.consultation@education.gsi.gov.uk or by post to Phil Elks, School Standards Group, DfE, Sanctuary Buildings, Great Smith Street, London SW1P 3BT
DfE deadline 14 February 2011

                     Please copy your comments to NGA 
Also see Tackling Child Poverty and Improving Life Chances: Consultation on a New Approach (Closing Date: 15 February 2011). For details go to: www.education.gov.uk.
2.
Feedback to the NGA

Thanks to all those members who responded to the requests for views and experience in the last Bulletin on the role of local authorities and Year 6 SATs.  Both issues continue to be live, so please continue to inform us of any developments: emma.knights@nga.org.uk.  For example, has your governing body discussed the ethos of Year 6 and ‘drilling’ for the tests?  Or do let us have views on any other current issues, such as the national curriculum or the contents of the White Paper.

3.
Would you share your experience with readers of Matters Arising?

The article in November’s edition from a new governor about her first year has been very well received and we would like to repeat it.  Are you a new governor or a new chair, or do you know of one?   Would you be interested in writing 800 words about the experience of your first year in a new role? Alternatively, you could be interviewed by our editor.  It will of course be anonymous.  Any volunteers, please contact editor@nga.org.uk
FOR INFORMATION

1
Key meetings attended by NGA in January

GovernorLine Advisory Board (17.01.11)
Education Forum sub-group on Reducing Bureaucracy (19.01.11)
DfE Education Forum (19.01.11) – this is the new name for the Education Partnership
National College Diversity Panel (20.01.11)
SSAT Reception (20.01.11)
School Funding Implementation Group (SFIG) (22.01.11)
National College Consultation on Training for Chairs of Governing Bodies (25.01.11)
STRB: oral evidence (25.01.11)
HEG: The regular joint meeting with the heads’ unions (25.1.11)
Education and Employer Task Force Governance Expert Group (28.01.11)
DfE Free Schools Conference (29.1.11)

2
Incentives for associations to encourage schools into NGA membership
Did you know that, if half of an association’s members join the NGA (as governing bodies), then the association itself does not have to pay any membership fee to NGA?  NGA has now extended this principle so that, if just one quarter of an association’s schools becomes members of the NGA, we will halve the association’s fee for the following year. In addition, an association’s members will also now be entitled to a £5 reduction on their school’s NGA membership fee, which means that, instead of £60 for standard governing body membership, the school would pay NGA £55.   

We are developing our new membership promotions leaflet. If you are interested in promoting NGA membership to your schools, please e-mail governorhq@nga.org.uk
3  
New editions of Guides available from NGA
New editions of all the NGA Guides, with updated information on legislation, are available and ordered copies are being sent out. These valued publications are purchased by over 50 local authorities as a credible source of information and guidance for governors. The publications are available at discounted rates for NGA members.  

For further information, and to access the order form for the new NGA Guides, visit the NGA website: NGA Guides 

4
Local Association websites
NGA is continually developing and improving our website and has introduced new regional pages. To provide useful information for NGA members, we have included a list of local associations, by region, that link through to local associations’ websites. Please view the web page: Local Association websites. If there are any changes you wish to make, please contact Gillian Allcroft, at: gillian.allcroft@nga.org.uk. 

5
Regional stories needed

Do you have forthcoming meetings to promote or do you want to share success stories on governance or your local association? We now have a regional page available in our membership magazine, Matters Arising, to enable you to communicate to a wider audience. If you have any story ideas, please contact editor@nga.org.uk
6
 Teachers TV 
Teachers’ TV is now available exclusively online. Access all you wish to view by going to www.teachers.tv. TTV has a microsite on the NGA website: http://www.nga.org.uk/ttv.aspx Teachers TV has also produced a complementary CD Training for Governors, which will be distributed with every new edition of Welcome to Governance ordered.

7
NGA Membership Benefits

Make sure your association is receiving all its benefits. Members of the executive committees of local associations are entitled to receive a copy of the NGA magazine, Matters Arising, sent to their home address, to have access to the members’ only section of the NGA website and to have the e-newsletter sent direct to their email address. If you have not yet given us the names, addresses and email addresses of your executive members, or if these have changed, please let us have the information as soon as possible.  Without these details your association is not receiving its full membership benefits.

Email Forum:  Have you joined the forum yet?  If you wish to be placed on the forum, email Gillian Allcroft at: gillian.allcroft@nga.org.uk

8
Our address details 

We have noticed that some of our members are still addressing post to our old office address. Please update your records to the following details:

National Governors’ Association, 

Ground Floor, 36 Great Charles Street, Birmingham B3 3JY.  

Tel: 0121 237 2380, fax: 0121 233 1323.
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